January 15, 2019

     
The January 15, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Schultz, Greathouse, Beccue.

Trustees absent:  Nystrom
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Attorney Gronewold.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to approve the 01/02/19 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Beccue, Greathouse.
Nayes: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. The Police Department was very busy the past weekend with weather related incidents. Public Works helped with the roadways and did a good job getting them clear. Weseloh stated that officers are being recertified in taser training. A notice was received from Tazewell Communications regarding the current rate of service. The dispatch centers were previously consolidated from four locations down to two. The rate has been based on population, then switched to calls for service instead. There is a chance that the formula will be changing and a significant increase to our current dispatch fees may occur. Weseloh will be attending two meetings in the coming week and will keep the board informed. There is the potential for fees to increase by as much as $9,000.00.  Officer Brammeier is getting quotes on AED replacements and hoping for a unit that is economical. The holiday schedule was distributed to the board and the floating holiday noted. There was discussion regarding New Years Eve v. New Years Day for police scheduling purposes.
Schopp addressed the board. Public Works did a great job clearing the roadways of snow. They are still working on removing mounds and slush to prepare for the coming storm and additional snow. Schopp stated that Horner got Nesting Thermostats from Ameren. The thermostats are learning thermostats and are quite costly. Horner received them at no charge through an energy saving and efficiency program that Ameren offered at the Illinois Rural Water Administrative Meeting held in October. They have been installed and seem to be working well. Public Works also treated filters, cleaned the probe and solids basket at the lift station. They have also been trimming trees and cut one down on North Minier Ave. There are three additional trees on the list to be removed in the spring. The cost will be approximately $5,000.00. They do not appear to be a safety hazard at this time. The broken pole light has been repaired and will be going up after the snow. 
Trustee Greathouse addressed Schopp and stated that he had been contacted by three village residents, all in different areas of town, regarding the water in their toilets. Greathouse stated that these three residents had all complained to him about a black substance on the side of their bowls. Schopp informed Greathouse that they had recently treated the filters but that this should have no effect on water quality. He said that he would like Greathouse to provide the addresses for these residences and he would do a water quality sample. 

A motion was made by Greathouse and seconded by Schultz to Approve the Transfer of $30,000.00 From General Fund IL Fund to General Fund Checking Fund. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Greathouse, Beccue.
Nayes: None.

The Clerk reported that we continue to have issues with Area Recycling and they are now charging an additional fuel and material fee per pickup. Price comparisons were made with Republic Services and it will be significantly less to have them provide the roll off recycling. 

Keneipp stated that the St. Johns UCC Board met with a Village resident regarding the concerns over the church bells. The church has purchased a decimeter and will be monitoring areas around town in their continuing efforts to evaluate this complaint. Gronewold commented on the same.


There was lengthy discussion regarding Republic Services and the various routes that the Village may take. Arrangements will move forward with the roll off recycling bins.


The Kiwanis Club met and will be exploring various fundraisers and events for the Village. A merchants meeting will be held on January 31.


A motion to adjourn at 7:55 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Beccue Greathouse.
Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
